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DATES TOREMEMBER

Tue 15 Dec Picnic Day Stage 3 Fri 29 Jan Years 1 ï6 return to school

Wed 16 Dec Year 6 Graduation Wed 3 Feb First day for Kindergarten 2021

Wed 16 Dec Last Day for Students Thu 4 Feb Swimming Carnival

Principalõs Report

PRESENTATION DAYS

Our presentations of certificates and awards were very spread this year, but in saying this, it was

lovely to have more time to share these celebrations with our students. Congratulations to each and

every award and certificate recipient and all students at Forestville for a wonderful year of learning in

spite of everything that was thrown at them. Itôstime to rest and enjoy some well-deserved relaxation,

sunshine, beaches, movies, good books, cooking and fun.

ITôSTIME TO SAY GOODBYE

I have mixed feelings about my impending retirement from the Principal's role in 4 days. I will miss

the wonderful community spirit that exists at Forestville and I will miss all of the incredible staff who

care so much about the programs, their classrooms and teaching our amazing students. But more

than this, I will miss the children, their smiling faces, their gorgeous good mornings, their enthusiasm

for learning and their youth and fresh look at life.

A child's journey through primary school is very special, and often it takes until they get to high

school and beyond to realise what a magical time this is in their lives. Spend these holidays enjoying

the magic of Christmas and the holiday season, exploring, laughing, resting and having fun so that

you are all ready for a fabulous 2021. I am excited about doing the same with my beautiful family.

I wish you all a most restful happy Christmas and I hope that 2021 will be a COVID free year where

the school returns to normal, parents can again be present and part of their child's learning in

classrooms and you can enjoy all of the growth and experiences your children have in the 2021 year

together.

Thank you for everything. I have loved being a part of Forestville so very much and will miss

everyone immensely.

OTHER GOODBYES

Itôsa time of mixed emotions for our Year 6 children as they finish up their primary education, and

prepare with both excitement and trepidation for a new school next year. They have formed

invaluable friendships over their time at Forestville PS, and the beauty of attending your local public

school is that fact that hopefully these friendships can continue in the local area regardless of the

high school each of them attends.
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For some of our families it is their last year here as their youngest child leaves Year 6. I would like to

sincerely thank these families for their long commitment and support of Forestville Public School.

Many have taken key roles across the school over the years and have added such richness to our

school communityôslife.

To the families who are relocating from Forestville in 2020, it has been a pleasure working with your

children and we wish you all the best in your new school. I hope you will retain your friendships and

look back on your time at Forestville with fond memories and a place you associate with many happy

times.

We have a number of staff who will not be returning in 2021 and I would like to extend our thanks

and best wishes to them. It is the nature of teaching that there are staff movements and this brings

new people with fresh ideas and a new range of skills into our school. Leaving us will be Miss

Sophie Clisby (Year 3), Mrs Kylie Hicks (Kindergarten), Miss Taylah Bothwell (Year2) and Miss Alice

Scott-Wells (Counsellor). We wish all of these staff every success in 2021 and thank them for their

contributions to Forestville Public School.

YEAR 6 DINNER DANCE

What an absolutely amazing night we had last Friday with our fabulous Year 6. The committee did a

wonderful job of decorating the school hall with a Hawaiian theme and the students all came dressed

immaculately. Doing this event within strict COVID guidelines was interesting, to say the least, but I

would like to congratulate the children and their families on their understanding and for prioritising

their children's experience above all else. I can honestly say that the children's behaviour

was exemplary and they had an absolute ball, dancing, singing, laughing and enjoying every minute.

A huge thank you to the parent team for all of their preparation and to the dedicated staff who

attended and supported this event for our Year 6 students.

YEAR 6 GRADUATION

On Wednesday afternoon our Year 6 students will have their graduation ceremony where we will

celebrate their 7 year journey at Forestville. It is an exciting time after so many years at our

school and we will be very sad to say goodbye. We are having a socially distanced assembly with

just Year 6 students and their parents. The Melwood entrance to the school will have a large number

of parents spread along the street after school at 3.00pm to greet the Year 6 students as they leave

the school gate while the rest of the school claps them out. Please be mindful if you collect your

children from this gate to possibly provide an alternative pick up arrangement or arrange to meet

your child on the opposite side of the street.

Opportunity Classes 2021

I would like to update you on the modified timeline for Year 5 Opportunity Class entry for 2021. The

OC Class Placement Test was conducted on Wednesday 18 November 2020 at Forestville and the

papers were submitted to the Selective Schools Unit.

We expect to release the results to parents and schools in mid-January 2021. Parents who are

offered placement on behalf of their children will have just one week to respond to their offers.

Parents are being emailed at this time, so please be sure to prioritise checking regularly for an offer

or further information. You can access the Selective Schools Unit at:

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-

classes/year-5

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-5


Online Enrolment

We are excited to announce our new Online Enrolment system which is now available to use.

The Online Enrolment System is designed to provide flexibility for our parents to submit an

enrolment application online and at the time that best suits you. The application can be accessed

on all browsers and mobile devices including iOS and Android.

The online application process is currently restricted to

ÅWithin local intake area

Å Enrolments into NSW local schools only

Å Children who are Australian citizens, New Zealand citizens or permanent residents

We encourage you to complete your application to enrol online. The link can be found on our

school website under the Enrolment Tab. Then click on Apply For Enrolment Online. However, a

paper copy will be available for collection from the office or can be downloaded from the

Departmentôsgoing to a public school site.

Thank you for your support

Louisa Wellings (Relieving Principal)

HOME READERS LIBRARY BOOKS AND RESOURCES

Please return all home readers to school as we need to complete a stocktake of our resources.

Other school resources, which students may have borrowed, can be returned at the same time. It is

important that we have our resources returned as we need to move into 2021 with adequate

supplies for the students moving into their next grade.

FUN RUN PRIZES

All 3-6 prizes went to classrooms today. The remaining K-2 prizes will be distributed tomorrow.

2021

The school re-opens on Wednesday, January 27, 2021. The Year 1-6 students return on Friday,

January 29, and will return to their 2020 class for the first day.

The new Kindergarten children, commence on Wednesday, February 3.

If you require a uniform prior to the commencement of the school term Pickles in Brookvale will re-

open early in January 2021.

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/enrolment


New After School Care ïthe Y NSW 

Enrolments are open for the Y Forestville OSHC

We are offering Before and After School Care in the OSHC rooms at Forestville

Public School. There are currently vacancies, but we would encourage those

interested to enrol quickly to secure their place.

The Y NSW will be offering Vacation Care for Forestville Public School families and the wider

community from the December holidays.

The enrolment process is the same for Vacation Care as it is for Before and After School Care.

Our Child Care Team is also available to answer any of your questions. Just email

oshc.forestville@ymcansw.org.au or call 8123 2395.

Enrolments are also open and more information can be found on our website:

www.ymcansw.org.au/centres/forestville-oshc

We have built some digging pits in the Kindy/Year 1 playground and were wondering if you had any

old matchbox type cars (still in good condition that your child doesn't play with anymore) for us to

use.

If you are doing a clean up of toy boxes over the holidays and come across any small cars, trucks,

diggers, animals that the students could use for imaginative play, we would love it if you could donate

them to the school. There will be a box outside 1HM's classroom this year and the start of next year.

Thank you

Mrs Hill-Mork

Kindy / Year 1 Playground 

Return and Earn ïDonation option

FPS has recently been added as a donation option to two

local return and earn machines. This means whenever

you drop off your bottles and cans for recycling you can

donate directly to FPS! Simply return your containers at

either the Glenrose shopping centre or Belrose Supa

Centre return an earn machines. Select

the ñDonateòoption at the end of your session. You will

then be able to select FPS to donate to. Press the

ñConfirmòbutton to donate. Please note 100% of the

money you donate will be given to FPS. All money

received goes towards FPS P&C for student resources.

This initiative will run until mid February.

Mrs Steggles

Class Teacher
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Primary Ethics information

Strings

Any questions please contact 

Kylie Lake - Strings President fps.strings@gmail.com  ph: 0414-666-711     

Hello Strings Community

Merry Xmas everyone, have a great holiday break and looking forward to seeing the kids eager to 

perform next year.

Rehearsals will start next year in Week 2.

Rehearsal Timetable 2021:

Group Conductor Rehearsals at School

Senior 

Strings

Mark 

Stevens

Wednesday:

7.45-8.45am School Hall

Chamber 

Orchestra

Mark 

Stevens

Thursday:

3.45-4.45 pm Library

Supervision 3.00-3.45pm at 

the school Library

Junior 

Strings Pip Birkett

Thursday:

3.15-4.15pm School Hall

Beginner 

Strings Pip Birkett

Friday:

7.45-8.45am School Hall

Guitar 

Group Greg Arnold

Monday:

3.15-4.15pm Room 1A



Uniform Shop

There are new hats available at the office for $10.

Forestville Band 2020

Band News

MERRY CHRISTMAS

All Forestville Public School Bands are now finished for the year and all hired instruments should now

be returned. Well done to all the students this year, the end of year recordings were amazing and all

the bands sounded fabulous. Merry Christmas to everyone, have safe and happy holidays!

2021 BAND COMMITTEE

We are looking for new committee members to join our committee for 2021. One of the roles we are

looking for is Treasurer as Carolyn will be stepping down at the end of 2020. If you are interested in

volunteering for this role or any other roles within the Band Committee please email

psbands@gmail.com thank you.

Band Committee fpsbands@gmail.com
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Canteen

The canteen is closed from Monday, 14 December and will reopen on Monday,

1 February, 2021.

Thank you to our Volunteers

Thank you for generously volunteering your time in the Canteen this year. Opening the Canteen

5 days a week would not be possible without all the hard work and hours that you contribute!

Volunteers needed

Due to a number of families leaving the school, the canteen has lost a lot of its volunteers. If you are

able to help, especially on a Thursday or Friday, please contact us via email at

fpscanteen@gmail.com. If you cannot commit to a full day we would welcome even an hour first

thing in the morning or just before lunch to get the lunches ready for distribution.

Munchmonitor Accounts

If any families are leaving Forestville at the end of this year, please email Munchmonitors to close

your account and obtain a refund of any funds still remaining in your account.

info@munchmonitor.com

Contact details for the Canteen Managers:

Tania Laytham (Monday, Tuesday & Friday) 0414 528 534

Kim Egelton (Wednesday, Thursday) 0412 254 310
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